
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 7, 2019      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 257 Margaret Street-Key West 

Historic Seaport 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On October 3, 2019, I was made aware that an application is supposed to 
be submitted to transplant 2 clumps of Christmas Palms at the Key West 
Seaport restroom construction area to another location in the area.  The 
representative for the contractor stated a concern that the palms had been 

damaged by the construction and felt it would be best to remove them.  An 
application for removal of the two palm clumps was received on October 7, 
2019. 
 
On October 10, a site inspection was done which documented the condition 
of the palms.  Several trunks in each clump have been damaged by 
construction activities.   
 

 



 



 



 



 



 
The building permit directly associated with this work states a condition that 
“No impacts to trees during construction (staging and storage).”  Further 

discussions with Karen Olson, Deputy Director of Port & Marine Services, 
indicated that she would like to have the damaged palms removed and the 
contractor be required to plant 4 new thatch palms with three across the 
front and one along the side.   
 

    
 
Under normal permitting procedures, if the palms had not been damaged 
and a request was made to remove them, the replacement requirement 
would have been 2 native palms, 4 ft tall.   
 
This is Sea Tech, Inc’s first violation. It is recommended that they be 
required to plant 4 Thatch palms, 6-8 ft tall (overall height), as indicated in 
the drawing above submitted by Karen Olson.  
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